VAIL'S VOICE



Newsletter of the Vail's Grove Community located on Peach Lake Editor - Carol Harting - c.harting@verizon.net



From Cindy's Desk

Happy Fall!!

We are hosting a Blood Drive here in the Pavilion on Monday, December 10th – more info to follow – Please mark your calendars.

The 2019 Directory will be ready soon. I will inform everyone when it is ready and this year, in an effort to save postage costs, we are not going to mail them. We will be asking you to pick up at office when you can. If you don't live here full time, I will mail. If for any other reason you cannot pick up, I will mail. We also have and need more volunteers to deliver directories to those who cannot make it down here. I will inform when ready.

If residents of Locust Road ever need to call police or ambulance (and we hope not) please be sure to tell them that you are at VAIL'S GROVE. This is especially important in Southeast.

Enclosed in this mailing is your third quarter invoice. Payment is due IN the office by October 31. On November 1st, finance charges will be applied. This payment covers October, November and December.

Our Annual meeting was held on Sunday, September 16th. Thank you for all who attended or sent in your proxy. Tom Duffy, Juliann Salerno and Joan Myers have been re-elected to the Board. Dawn DiDomenico, Jack Waltzer and Ron Sarno have been elected as new members of the Board. Congratulations to all. We now have a full Board of 13 members, who are all volunteers. The Grove would not be able to "work" without these volunteers.

If you have any concerns or questions, always call the office. I am here to answer any and all questions. It's October and that means I am beginning my 13th year working here. It's a pleasure to come to this beautiful place during each and every season!

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS TO GET CERTIFIED TO BE PUMPHOUSE OPERATORS. CLASSES ARE AT WCC AND THE GROVE PAYS ALL COSTS. Please consider doing this as a volunteer. Thank you!!



Sunshine News from Sue Enos

Get well wishes are sent to Marie larossi, Jim Sheridan and Linda VanScoy.

Congratulations to Jim & Emily Murphy on the birth of their baby girl Claire Emily and to grandparents Cricky & Janet Murphy; also, to Fran & Kerri Tolan on the birth of their new daughter Josephine and to grandparents Frank & Moira Tolan.

Best wishes to Matt Foley and Lisa Crossett who were recently married.

Our sincerest condolences are sent to the family of Margaret Olimpieri on her passing, to Ken Sullivan & family on the passing of Ken's father and to Bette Peyon and family on the passing of former resident and Board member Robert "Bob" Peyton.

ALL ABOUT BOATS



A Note from Jay Moore

Boat Owners on Co-op docks please remove your boats off all Coop docks by November 1st as well as all personal belongings as the Co-op will not be responsible.

The winter boat storage area is ready. If you have not registered before ,please register and sticker your boat and trailer through the office. Thank you

Boat Ramp and North End Storage From Patrick McGuiness

Here we are again, approaching a close to another summer on Peach Lake.

Time to park our vessels for the upcoming cold months. Please call in advance of requesting keys for the boat ramp and north end. Contact info for all who have keys is available at the Vails Grove office. Patience, communication and cooperation (as always) is appreciated in advance.

Only one particular item to address. One Vails Grove resident took the time to weed wack and clear the area where his vessel was parked in the North End. After venturing back a few days later. they found that their vessel was moved by someone else (not by Jay our maintenance man) and placed in another part of the lot where the area was not cleared and replaced by someone else's trailer. Please be advised that no one other than the owner of a trailer or Jay Moore may be allowed to move that trailer for any reason. Jay ensures there is enough room for all who wish to store at the North End. If you bring your vessel down and find you have trouble locating a spot, please inform the office so that Jay can be notified and he can work it out for you. Please provide the number of the tag that is on your particular trailer that you would like to have placed and it will be taken care of by Jay only if you are having trouble. (Obviously

this is assuming there is space available which doesn't seem to have been an issue). Although I haven't heard of this happening before it cannot happen again for liability reasons but also out of respect for your fellow neighbor's property — not to mention if someone takes time to clear the area. Once again, if available space is an issue, please inform the office accordingly and the communication will be dispersed and dealt with in a timely fashion.

My anticipation is that the storing of all vehicles at the North End will go as smoothly as it has in the past. Of course, as always, please remember to lock all fences when you are finished moving your vehicles.

Until the next VOICE, thanks and enjoy the cooler days ahead.

Veterans Monument Info from Jack Waltzer



We are right on the edge of having all we need for the memorial stone. Donations to the fund would still be welcome and that any amount no matter how much, would be appreciated. There is a "jar" in the VG Office; coins accepted. Thank You

Recreation and Upcoming Events

Julie Salerno/Melissa Sowa – Recreation Chairs

GET YOUR CALENDARS OUT AND PUT THESE DATES DOWN SO YOU DON'T MISS THE FUN

October 4 - Open pavilion and concession nights will take place on Thursdays beginning October 4th. We will be open from 4:30pm-6:30pm with the exception being the 3rd Thursday of the month which is the Board meeting. Please join us for some fun and refreshments during the school year. We ask that ALL who come to join us respect our games and property. Anyone who does not treat our pavilion with respect will be asked to leave. We just want all to have fun and be safe.

October 7 - There will be pumpkin carving and Halloween treats on Sunday Oct 7th from 1pm-3pm in the pavilion. We need an RSVP by October 3rd to secure your pumpkin. This event is FREE to Vail's Grove residents and their IMMEDIATE family. Outside persons are welcome to attend and either bring their own pumpkin or for a \$5.00 fee. We will be having some great games and bobbing for apples so please join us. Please let us know if you will be attending. Your payment can be made in the office as well as your RSVP.

You can also call or text Melissa at 646-464-6370 or Julie at 914-760-3456.

HALLOWEEN IS APPROACHING AND THERE WILL BE LOTS OF CHILDREN RUNNING AROUND THE GROVE EXCITED FOR THE DAY.

PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE SLOW DOWN AND DRIVE CAREFULLY.

2 23 43 54 71 15 28 37 56 61 16 29 = 56 74 3 21 48 51 72

4 18 32 53 63 November 2nd - Friday November 2nd will be our First BINGO night of the Fall. Please join us for Family Bingo at 7pm at the pavilion. BYOB and a Dessert to share. Appetizers and such will be provided.

December 15 - The famous Vail's Grove Christmas Party is Saturday December 15th. We will have ornament decorating again this year beginning at 5pm, with the Christmas party starting at 6pm.

Dinner and dancing to our great DJ, photo booth and of course a visit from Old St. Nick as well. We ask parents to bring a wrapped present with your child's name on it so that Santa can hand it out. BYOB, but we will have water, lemonade and ice tea for you to enjoy.

This event fills up fast. We will be taking money and RSVPS starting November 12th through December 10th. NO ONE WILL BE ADMITTED WITHOUT A PAID RESERVATION AND NO RESERVATIONS WILL BE TAKEN AFTER THE 10TH OF DECEMBER.

The cost for this wonderful evening is \$20 per adult, \$10.00 for children ages 6-15, \$5.00 for children ages 2-5.

Thanks again for all of you who attend our Recreation Events.

SUNSET AT PEACH LAKE – IT DOESN'T GET ANY BETTER THAN THIS!!!

